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TWO RIVERS GOLF CLUB 

NEWSLETTER 
 

www.tworiversgolfclub.com 

 

May 2018 

 

We had a mixed bag for April:  in spite of generally good weather for the 

month, we had rain for the week of our rescheduled Ancil Hoffman 

tournament and had to cancel the event for the third time.  Now that’s a bad 

run of luck!  We did have great weather for our Micke Grove tournament 

later in April, but the turnout was really low.  The course was a little 

scruffy, too, but it’s hard to complain about mild temperatures, sunny skies 

and great playing partners.   

 

MICKE GROVE RESULTS 

1st Flight 

1   Dan Nelson   63 net  

2  Brett Svobodny   68 

3  Brad Erway   69 

 

Ken Leufgen won the fewest putts with 28. 

 

2nd Flight 

1  John Valdes   66 

2  Rich Stratton   74 (card off) 

3  Paul Sickert   74 

 

Scott Stremple carded the fewest putts with 28. 

 

Closest to the Pin Winners: 

Hole #5, Brad Erway, 10’ 5”, hole #7, Renee Wildenberg, 18’ 5”, hole #13, 

Mike Brunelle, 13’ 3”, hole #15, John Valdes, 6’ 8”. 

 

The Micke Grove tournament was also our second NCGA qualifier (Team 

Event).  The four-person team representing our club will be Dan Nelson, 
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Brad Erway, Brett Svobodny and Ken Leufgen, pending individual 

availability. 

 

COMING EVENTS 

The next event on our schedule will be Bing Maloney on May 12.  Bing 

Maloney is in great shape this spring, plus this tournament will be the first 

of two events with a long drive contest, with cash prizes to the longest-

hitting male and female winners.  After Bing Maloney, we will be playing 

Timber Creek on June 2. Timber Creek is a really good course; don’t miss 

this one.  Later in June, we will play Wildhawk on June 23. 

 

NOTES FROM OUR HANDICAP CHAIR 

Dan Nelson, our handicap chair, asked me to pass on the following 

information: 

1.  When we play a tournament, we play the ball down unless Renee and Nick 

approve winter rules because of bad weather and that is a 6" bump, not lift, 

clean, and place.  We only use lift, clean and place when specifically 

authorized by the Tournament Director and / or President.   I noticed a new 

member on another hole picking up his ball to identify it at the Micke Grove 

tournament.  Members to be very careful about touching their ball as it 

could lead to a disqualification, if I recall our tournament rules correctly. 

 

2. Almost every tournament I have noticed mistakes by our members when 

we get the score cards. Addition of total scores and deduction of handicaps 

are resulting in wrong scores being reported. As everyone knows, Renee does 

not check our cards; she records scores from the signed and attested cards. 

Each individual should check their own score on the score card before it is 

signed and turned in.  The discrepancies have resulted in some people not 

getting their proper score.  It has not been a problem with pay outs to 

winners yet, but it easily could. 

 

TRGC WEBSITE 

In addition to our regular website, Brett Svobodny has started a Facebook 

page for our club.  View it under Two Rivers Golf Club.   

 

Meanwhile, James Snyder continues to update our club website to show the 

proposed 2018 tournament schedule and other current information, including 

the 2018 membership form.  This is a big job; thanks, James for your work 



3 
 

to give us a better website.  Check it out when you get a chance and use it as 

a reference for upcoming events:  www.tworiversgolfclub.com 

 

RECRUITMENT AND MEMBERSHIP RENEWAL 

Welcome back, all of you who renewed your membership.  We have had a few 

late member renewals and several new members sign up.  Judy Davenport 

tallies our current membership at 85, which is good news for the club.   Be 

sure to invite your friends, co-workers, and golf buddies from other groups 

to meet our club.   

 

SUNSHINE 

I’m sorry to report that Nick Schiaretti’s mother-in-law passed away 

recently.  Please keep Nick and his family in your prayers.   

 

NEWSLETTER INFORMATION 

If you have information or material that you would like included the 

newsletter, my email address is tpagefam@surewest.net; my home phone is 

(916) 488-6465. 

 

Tom Page 

mailto:tpagefam@surewest.net

